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January 10, 2017 
 
 
Terry O'Sullivan, General President 
LIUNA 
905 16th Street, Northwest 
Washington, DC 20006 

 
Dear Mr. O’Sullivan: 
 
This is to advise you of the disposition of a complaint filed with the Secretary of Labor 
alleging that violations of Title III of the Labor-Management Reporting and Disclosure 
Act of 1959 (LMRDA) occurred with respect to the imposition of a trusteeship by the 
Laborers’ International Union of North America (LIUNA) over LIUNA Local 582, 
located in Elgin, Illinois.  
 
Pursuant to Sections 304 and 601 of the LMRDA, the Office of Labor-Management 
Standards conducted an investigation. After carefully reviewing the investigative 
findings, and after consulting with the Office of the Solicitor, Division for Civil Rights 
and Labor-Management, we have determined that legal action is not warranted in the 
trusteeship case. We are, therefore, closing our file as of this date.  
 
The basis for this decision is set forth in the enclosed statement of reasons. 

 
Sincerely,  
 

Sharon Hanley 
Chief, Division of Enforcement 
 
 
cc: Beverly Dankowitz, Associate Solicitor 
 Civil Rights and Labor-Management Division 

  




